From:

Sent: 27 December 2018 12:54
To: WEB Local Plan

Cc:

Subject Plans for 12800 houses
Categories: Consulation response

Dear Sir/Madam
I am writing to inform you that | object to the building of 12800 new houses in and around the small
communities of Gloucestershire.

If you really care about the environment and the creatures within you wouldn’t go
ahead. There are plenty of brownfield sites which you could develop on. We need to
stop any more Greenland being destroyed and have proof for this.

I would be grateful if you could put the decision forward that we must make a law to
protect all the Greenland, fields and farms in Stroud and the surrounding areas, then we
can say we have stood up for the environment and future generations. As we know the
countryside is disappearing dramatically. Communities are being torn apart. Small towns
are growing and people feel like they are losing their identities. By building more it will
mean more pollution and blockage especially when there’s floods as the soil cannot
soak the water up.

To build this many homes will mean that you need schools, doctors and hospitals and
other infrastructure which would be disastrous for the area.

Buildings 680 extra homes in Stonehouse will cause them to lose their identities. There's
already development going on so more people will feel divided. 935 in Cam see it's
rapidly going up. 150 in Minchinhampton this is utterly disrespectful to our nature and
not preserving for future. There's no sustainability for farms as they will after years be
taken off farmers, so once again councils can take more control. What happens when
the damage is done. There is no going back!

There are also 5,000 in Sharpness for proposal. Once again we are not thinking about
the environment. You're only thinking about the economy. Trust me once the damage
has been caused there’s no going back. Also you want to build near Slimbridge once
again people feels this will damage our natural beauty. Stroud is widely renowned for
the Beauty spots but this is disappearing.

Clir Haydn Jones said: "Conservatives want the right homes in the right place and believe
that the building numbers proposed for Cam and Stonehouse could be damaging.

"A large new settlement at Wisloe is completely out of place.” I completely agree it's our
of place and it will be damaging and so if there were an election the electorates would
vote for UKIP/ Conservatives as people are feeling betrayed.

Please do not go ahead with the plans for these buildings.

Yours sincerely






